
 
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 

DATE: July 2, 2015 
 
TO:  Regional Workforce Board Executive Directors 
 
FROM: Lois A. Scott, Chief, Bureau of One-Stop and Program Support 
 
SUBJECT: Use of existing waivers issued under the Workforce Investment Act (WIA) after June 30, 

2015 
 
Yesterday the United States Department of Labor issued Training and Employment Guidance Letter 
(TEGL) WIOA No. 1-15 that provides operating guidance regarding the impact of the Implementation 
of the Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) on waivers approved under the WIA.   
Attached is a summary of Florida’s waivers that were approved under WIA and information on how 
those specific waivers have been impacted by implementation of WIOA. 
 
Please use this information for guidance as we move forward with implementation of the new law.   
Please let us know if you have any questions regarding any of this information.  Questions should be 
referred to Mike Lynch at 850/245-7193 or michael.lynch@deo.myflorida.com. 
 
LAS/oml 
 
Attachment 
 
cc:   Michelle Dennard 
  Mike Lynch 
  Trina Travis 
  Tisha Womack

mailto:michael.lynch@deo.myflorida.com
http://sitefinity.floridajobs.org/docs/default-source/2015-memoranda/useexistingwiawaiversforwioa.pdf?sfvrsn=2


 

 

 


